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Key Stage 3 
Update

Top Positive Points: 7th - 11th October

Year 7 Year 8 Year 9

1st
Jack F

1st
Kawnain M

1st 
Sophie D &
Matilda J

2nd 
Daniyal IA &  
Lawrencia M

2nd 
Mckenzi S &
Cherrie W

2nd
Darcey S

 3rd
   Connie B 

&  Kai F 

3rd
Leah B &
Wilfred H 

3rd
Emma G &

Bola O 

Ofcom’s latest Media Use and Attitudes Report 
states that most children can watch streamed 
films on a mobile device both in and out of the 
home, with 80% of UK children watching films 
on phones, tablets or laptops  That is a lot of 
youngsters who might be using their own 
gadgets to watch something suitably spooky 
this Halloween season or perhaps, something a 
little too frightening. 
 
With older children in particular, it can be 
difficult knowing how to manage their 
increasing interest in more mature content, 
including horror films, let alone knowing how 
best to safeguard them from inappropriate 
material. The link below is a free guide offering 
expert advice, not only on the risks of exposure 
to horror films and other potentially upsetting 
content, but also on preventing young viewers 
from seeing this material or protecting them 
from being too deeply affected by it if they do. 

What Parents & Educators Need to Know 
about Horror Films & Age Ratings

https://csqvt04.na1.hubspotlinks.com/Ctc/DM+113/cSQVT04/VWw_sJ2hfKcTN3xtS07r3qdmW4KxtYX5mctc0N3kz7F63qn9gW8wLKSR6lZ3kVW4cvSSj8yCH2QMnXVxQslQX3W6Mwx-Z8rGl1DVzYhRB6V4bycW6LKr2w3zRhKGW1v7G8D6NhvBnW3zSzBN6qxxCYW5cw7m71JzQmWW9ghBRV3SH9WlW9lNB7t70gPMGW4-hLtp5TD9YkN7xVh29HDvfrW9cK5fx6B2nDGV9YTnv4MgW-GVsGFXD2dfMDfW6x3DPN8l4R_2VSBWlw2lzf8XW7JlVrS6bx3kVW8T8PQF4J-JF7W5NHQ_31pL1dbN58X-9xHvjhdW8r3lY-2_YV94Vrc85J78ZVC2W5XW-n01Qv5SCW98mspd21r914W51Hyn226vt8yW690Vw335kzHBW9jLqM_1mbVG6f2_zkzM04
https://csqvt04.na1.hubspotlinks.com/Ctc/DM+113/cSQVT04/VWw_sJ2hfKcTN3xtS07r3qdmW4KxtYX5mctc0N3kz7F63qn9gW8wLKSR6lZ3kVW4cvSSj8yCH2QMnXVxQslQX3W6Mwx-Z8rGl1DVzYhRB6V4bycW6LKr2w3zRhKGW1v7G8D6NhvBnW3zSzBN6qxxCYW5cw7m71JzQmWW9ghBRV3SH9WlW9lNB7t70gPMGW4-hLtp5TD9YkN7xVh29HDvfrW9cK5fx6B2nDGV9YTnv4MgW-GVsGFXD2dfMDfW6x3DPN8l4R_2VSBWlw2lzf8XW7JlVrS6bx3kVW8T8PQF4J-JF7W5NHQ_31pL1dbN58X-9xHvjhdW8r3lY-2_YV94Vrc85J78ZVC2W5XW-n01Qv5SCW98mspd21r914W51Hyn226vt8yW690Vw335kzHBW9jLqM_1mbVG6f2_zkzM04


Key Stage 4 Update

Sixth Form applications are now being 
accepted for 2025. They are available to 
complete via our website on link below.

Application Form

Positive Points Update

Year 10 positive points so far - 10358

Year 11 positive points so far - 9452

Well done
October is Black History Month

BHM Information

Congratulations to Euna L and Chloe R who won a 
place at the Eastside Arts event and will appear in 
the Brizlincote Parish Council calendar for 2025.

Abbot Beyne School closes on Thursday 24th 
October for Half Term, and will reopen Monday 

4th November.

This year’s theme for Black History Month is 
“Reclaiming Narratives,”

This theme underscores a commitment to 
correcting historical inaccuracies and showcasing 

the untold success stories and the full complexity of 
Black heritage. It’s about taking control of our 

stories and honouring our heroes while challenging 
the narratives that have often overlooked the 

contributions and achievements of Black individuals 
both in the UK and globally.

Abbot Beyne social media has been remembering 
some of the recognised individuals.

Instagram

Facebook

Twitter

Attending school on a 
regular basis is the key 
to your child doing well 
at school and will set 
them up with good 

habits for later life. It will 
also give your child the 

opportunity to: Make 
friends and improve 

social interaction. Learn 
new things and develop 

skills..

https://docs.google.com/forms/d/e/1FAIpQLSdAbr_3qiv3YnikTjsMJ77N9r_KPjqBtGLjwSSjK7BYVaDPmQ/viewform
https://www.blackhistorymonth.org.uk/
https://www.instagram.com/abbotbeyneschoolburton/
https://www.facebook.com/profile.php?id=100064063809453
https://x.com/Abbotbeyne


Sixth Form at Abbot Beyne School

Awards and Recognition   

Sixth Form Students of the 
Week 

Communications - Ibrahim S 
and Charlotte C-S

Enterprise - Cyprian S, 
Jack H and Scarlett L

Innovation - Joseph F and 
Jack H

Performance - Jack G and 
Klaudia P

Social Studies - Ella T and 
Charlotte C-S

abbotbeynesixthform
Why go anywhere else? 

Upcoming Events

Tuesday 22nd October - Year 12 
visit to Nottingham Trent

Thursday 24th October - 
Last day of school for half term

Wednesday 6th November - 
Year 12 and Year 13 Staffordshire 
University Geography lecture

Tuesday 19th November - 
Year 12 Othello performance

Friday 29th November -  
UCAS Application Deadline

It can be difficult to cope with everything going 
on at once in our lives but support is available to 
you in school or from other services.

Shout – 24/7 text service -  
https://giveusashout.org/ 
Young Minds - 
https://www.youngminds.org.uk/young-person/ 
The Mix - 
https://www.themix.org.uk/ 

Year 12 Transition to Sixth Form

This course helps you with the 
transition:

https://ondemand.tutor2u.net/students/t
ransition-to-sixth-form-skillS-booster  

Understanding 
apprenticeships 
webinar

https://amazingapp
renticeships.com/e
vent/understanding
-apprenticeships/ 

Don’t forget to check out the 
super curricular webinar 
opportunities linked on the 
weekly bulletin.

Online University Fair:

https://unifrog.ivent-pro.com/e
vents/ukuniversityfair/login 

https://giveusashout.org/
https://www.youngminds.org.uk/young-person/
https://www.themix.org.uk/
https://ondemand.tutor2u.net/students/transition-to-sixth-form-skillS-booster
https://ondemand.tutor2u.net/students/transition-to-sixth-form-skillS-booster
https://amazingapprenticeships.com/event/understanding-apprenticeships/
https://amazingapprenticeships.com/event/understanding-apprenticeships/
https://amazingapprenticeships.com/event/understanding-apprenticeships/
https://amazingapprenticeships.com/event/understanding-apprenticeships/
https://unifrog.ivent-pro.com/events/ukuniversityfair/login
https://unifrog.ivent-pro.com/events/ukuniversityfair/login


Year 11 are making their future choices  
Why not study a Performance subject at 

Abbot Beyne School?  

Drama club will start after October half 
term running on Wednesday after school 

until 4pm. If you would like to attend please 
meet in the Drama studio at 3pm.

Congratulations to Year 10 
BTEC Sport students for 
successfully completing 

your first piece of Controlled 
Condition work for your 

qualification. You have all 
done a fantastic job.

Year 8 students have  
made a great start  

with their exploration  
into script work, with  
many attempting and  
successfully pulling  
off a Liverpudlian  

accent, well done to  
all who have had the  
confidence to put  

themselves out there  
and have a go.

Well done to all the new 
Year 7 students who have 

thrown themselves into 
Drama this year with 
great enthusiasm. A 

special shout out to 7D 
for their amazing work in 

drama creating still 
images and exploring 

mime. (Pictured: Ilian G, 
Jacob J Armaghan U R, 

Arnas R, Musa M.) 
(Pictured: George W 

Micah P, Ayyan S I, 
Ashton S, Oliver P.)

Well done to all the girls who have attended girls football club so far. We 
have worked hard to improve, and have had great fun! Girls football club will 
continue to run on a Wednesday after school with Miss Smith. If you would 

like to attend, please meet in the changing rooms at 3pm.

Sports to watch in September:
●22nd-23rd October - UEFA Champions 

League Group Stage
●16th October-3rd November - Women’s 

U17 World Cup
●2nd November - Rugby union: England vs. 

New Zealand 
●3rd November - New York Marathon
●21st-23rd November - Las Vegas 

Formula 1 Grand Prix
●28th November-15th December - 

Women’s Handball Euros
●November - December - Weightlifting 

World Championships

Year 9 have started Crime 
and Punishment in Drama 
and have amazed with the 
amount of compassion and 
mature manner in which they 
have dealt with the topic. 
Well done in particular to 
Obaid UH, Oliver B and 
Angel A for their excellent 
participation in Forum 
Theatre within the lessons.

Miss Brassington’s Year 9 Art groups have had a busy 
lesson printing in the style of their artists. Students were 
creative with their colours and prints and had a great lesson 
with some fab outcomes. Oliver B pictured rolling out his ink.
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House points

Mercia have stormed ahead this week, taking a substantial lead 
over the other houses. Abbey need to earn lots of points this week 
to stay in the competition.

Remember you can earn 
house points in a 
number of ways:

● Effort in classwork or 
homework

● Attending extra 
curricular activities

● Showing respect, 
taking responsibility 
or demonstrating 
resilience



Enrichment Enrichment Entitlement Statement

● To attend residential trips both in the UK and abroad.
● To visit art galleries, museums, places of worship and other places of historical or cultural 

significance.
● To take part in The Duke of Edinburgh’s Award at all three levels; Bronze, Silver and Gold.
● To become involved in volunteering projects that make a positive impact in the community, both 

within the school and locally.
● To undertake practical fieldwork in an outdoor setting away from school. 
● To visit universities to learn about higher education and trips to active workplace settings to 

learn about careers.
● To develop your leadership skills by becoming a Sports Leader or by joining the Student 

Leadership Team.
● To watch, or take part in, a live production of a play, musical or dramatic performance.
● To watch a live, professional sporting performance or match and have the chance to do regular 

team training and compete in regional and national competitions in a wide range of sports.
● To join a range of clubs and societies at lunchtime and afterschool that widen horizons, broaden 

interests or delve deeper into academic subjects.



Attendance 

Best Form 
Attendance

10D
Most Improved 

House 
Attendance

Mercia & 
Chadwick

Most Improved 
Form 

Attendance

11C

Reporting Absences
You can now do this in your MCAS app….
1. Open your MCAS app
2. Click on the 3 bars (top left)
3. Click Message
4. Click + (top right)
5. Select Abbot Beyne School
6. Text us your absence message.
Please ensure you include student ‘s name, date and reason for 
absence. The telephone line for parents and carers to report reasons 
for absence is  01283 759007, Option 1. We have an Attendance 
Officer who will contact you regarding your child’s absence from school.



CAREERS
Labour Market Information

Labour Market Information (LMI) is data 
that can be used as a tool in exploring 
and interpreting the labour market for 
students to make career choices. 

Information is provided both nationally 
and locally and can be used to plan and 
guide careers sessions by covering future 
opportunities, in demand roles, current 
sector shortages and the skills required 
for these.

Careermap’s Careerometer is a live 
and interactive tool that gives 
up-to-date labour market information 
(LMI) to support discussions on 
careers. The tool also allows 
comparing and contrasting LMI on two 
different job roles. Careermap's Careerometer

https://careermap.co.uk/career-advice/parents-and-educators/careerometer


Library News





Mental 
Health 
drop in 
session at 
Evershed



Girl’s 
Football 
Update



Battle of the Bands


